
 

 
 LATITUDE 49 RESORT PARK ACTIVITIES MEETING 

MINUTES FOR 8-9-2025 
to contact Activities, use the email:  lat49activities@gmail.com 

to access the Electronic Calendar, use the Park website: latitude49resortpark.com,  
click Events and Activities and scroll down 

 

Ann Archer called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m.  Present:  Ann Archer (Lot #240), Max Archer (Lot #240), 
Theresa Cady (Lot #317), Pam Cammack (#131), Gary Hall (Lot #165), Sally Jo Holmes (Lot #113), Patricia Kazarow 
(Lot #213), Gary Norton (Lot #246), Lesley Palacioz (Lot #90) and Helen Svien (Lot #148) 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

1. Minutes from 7-12-25 were read and approved. 
2. Treasurer’s Report: the WECU checking account current balance is $2,366.71. 
3. Rentals:  September 28, October 4, November 9 and 23, and December 14 and 26 
4. Friday Potlucks:  August 15, 22 and 29; September 5, 12, 19 and 26   
5. Reports on these Events:  Meet and Greet, July 12 (Nancy LaQua, organizer):  the Clubhouse was 

arranged in a very inviting, more informal configuration that enabled attendees to converse and mingle 
easily with each other; 109 people registered at the door (a number of others came but could not stay 
for the complete time); many new volunteers contributed to every aspect of the Event; the major goal 
of having Owners meet others whom they did not know was very successfully achieved; the food was 
delicious light fare; several attendees commented that a Meet and Greet should be held annually; the 
complete Report will be filed in the Activities Resource Book  | Born to Rock Dinner Dance, July 26 
(Nancy Bergman and Cory McMillan, organizers):  this was again a well-attended annual Event with 102 
tickets sold; tickets were not available at the door, a practice that should be considered for all ticketed 
Activities Events; the food was excellent; prizes were awarded for best costumes; a 50/50 draw was held; 
the complete Report will be filed in the Activities Resource Book | 3D Envelope Greeting Card Craft 
Class, July 30 (Diane Richmond, organizer): seven attendees chose from a variety of prepared kits and 
learned how to make a 3D greeting card; everyone completed a beautiful card...some participants even 
decided that they would keep theirs instead of sending it!; Diane indicated that she would like to offer 
another Event in September | Orchids and Houseplants, August 1 (Kelle Rankin-Sunter, Lot #89, 
organizer): four attendees received significant information about the care of both houseplants and 
orchids; Kelle also demonstrated how to repot an orchid; she also indicated that she would like to offer 
another Event on a different topic in September | Garage, Craft and Bake Sale, August 2 (Rachel Allen, 
coordinator):  234 cars came through the gate this year; that a garage sale also took place at Sea Links 
on the same day was viewed as a "plus."   

6. Updates on these Events:  Latitude 49 Parade, August 30 (Theresa Cady, organizer):  advertising and 
sign-up sheets have been posted; Ann reported that she had had an inquiry from an Owner as to whether 
an antique vehicle could be entered in the Parade; Theresa indicated that she was aware of a number of 
possible entries in this category and would further investigate this possibility | Putt Putt Golf 
Tournament, August 30 (Gary Norton, organizer):  Gary announced the timeframe for the Event, 
described what would take place during the Tournament and indicated that prizes and trophies would 
be awarded; advertising will be finalized and posted as soon as possible  | Halloween Pizza and Salad 
Party, Friday, October 31  (Theresa Cady, organizer):  sign-up sheets will be posted about a month ahead 
of the Event; all of the costume prizes are ready | Latitude 49 Thanksgiving Dinner, November 8 (Ann 
Archer and Margarete Dittmann, organizers):  this will be a ticketed Event; a sit down traditional 
Thanksgiving dinner will again be served  | Decorate the Commons, November 29 (Ann Archer and 
Margarete Dittmann, organizers):  lunch will be served for the volunteers who help decorate | Caroling 



 

in the Clubhouse, Tuesday date in early December tbd (Patricia Kazarow, organizer):  Patricia will check 
with Hazel soon after her choir begins rehearsals in September to finalize the date.  

7. No Updates on these Events:   End of Summer BBQ, August 30 (CoCo Giacolino, organizer) | Paper 
Beads Jewelry Craft Class, Tuesday and Thursday dates in early September tbd (Unis Jewell and Bob 
Lindahl, organizers) | Christmas Potluck, December 13 (Ann Archer and Margarete Dittmann, 
organizers) | Undecorate the Commons, January 10 (2026) (Ann Archer and Margarete Dittmann, 
organizers). 

8. Ongoing Project:   Name Tag (Patricia Kazarow, coordinator):  43 name tags have been made and all 
have been delivered. 

 
NEW BUSINESS   

1. Organizers, coordinators and volunteers are needed for Wednesday Coffee, Friday and Saturday 
Potlucks, and Events and Activities!   You will be helped every step of the way!  If you want to get involved 
but don’t know where to start, come to our next Activities meeting.  There you can ask questions and 
receive all of the information you need.  You can also contact Ann Archer or Patricia Kazarow directly or 
through the email lat49activities@gmail.com.  

2. No new Rentals were reported.  
3. Friday Potlucks:  October 3 and 17  
4. No new Themed Potluck was scheduled.  
5. New Events:  Snowman/Santa Lantern Craft Class, Sept 17 (Diane Richmond, organizer):  more details 

forthcoming.    
6. No new Activity was scheduled. 
7. Next meetings:  September 6, October 4, November 29 and January 10 (2026) [please note that the 

date for this meeting as well as the Undecorate the Commons Event has been changed both to 
acknowledge the religious significance of January 6 and to allow our beautiful Christmas decorations 
to be viewed a week longer] at 9:00 a.m. in the Clubhouse. 

8. Meeting adjourned at 9:49 a.m. 
 


